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Foremost Holocaust Expert To Speak About Franklin Delano Roosevelt  and the Holocaust on May 15 
Dr. Michael Berenbaum also will address upcoming presidential election
Farmington Hills, Mich. – April XX, 2016 – Dr. Michael Berenbaum, director of the Sigi Ziering Institute at the American Jewish University, will speak at the Holocaust Memorial Center Zekelman Family Campus at 3 p.m., Sunday, May 15. The talk, titled  “FDR was the Best: The Best of His Generation in dealing with the Holocaust, the Best of His Successors in Dealing with Genocide; but That is No Compliment!,” is being presented by the Wayne State University’s College of Liberal Arts and Sciences and The Guy Stern Endowment in Exile and Holocaust Studies.

During his lecture, Dr. Berenbaum will reevaluate the role of President Franklin Delano Roosevelt in the years leading up to the Holocaust and as Germany perpetrated the war against the Jews. In a timely and proactive (re)consideration of FDR, the professor of Jewish Studies’ remarks will consider the former president’s actions in relationship to other issues that were pressing at that time, as well as in relation to the political, economic and war agenda. Furthermore, in addition to this year’s presidential election, Dr. Berenbaum will address FDR’s role in association to contemporary world leaders, in dialogue with the actions of American presidents in the face of genocide, the bombing of Auschwitz, the events leading up to the war and the war itself.
“We are looking forward to welcoming Dr. Michael Berenbaum, a preeminent scholar of the Holocaust, to the Holocaust Memorial Center,” said Guy Stern, director of the Harry and Wanda Zekelman International Institute of the Righteous at the Holocaust Memorial Center Zekelman Family Campus. “It will be a very thought provoking speech as he presents his thoughts on President Roosevelt, who so many have varying opinions pertaining to the Holocaust.”

Throughout his career, Dr. Berenbaum has sought to ensure the world never forgets the Holocaust or the lessons learned from it. Prior to his current post at the University, he served as president and CEO of the Survivors of the Shoah Visual History Foundation and director of the United States Holocaust Research Institute at the U.S. Holocaust Memorial Museum, which he helped create. He has been involved in the development of numerous Holocaust museums and memorial centers in the United States and abroad.  

Dr. Berenbaum, who received numerous degrees and a Ph.D. from Florida State University, has written and edited 20 books and hundreds of articles, including the second edition of Encyclopedia Judaica, and has co-produced award-winning films including “One Survivor Remembers: The Gerda Weissman Klein Story” and “The Last Days.” 
The event is sponsored by the Wayne State University’s College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, Guy Stern Endowment in Exile and Holocaust Studies, Holocaust Memorial Center Zekelman Family Campus, MASCO Corporation Foundation, PNC Foundation, Detroit Jewish News, Cohn-Haddow Center for Judaic Studies and Hillel of Metropolitan Detroit.

There is no cost to attend but seating is limited. To RSVP call 313-577-2679 or visit www.specialevents.wayne.edu/guystern-2016. 
About the Holocaust Memorial Center Zekelman Family Campus
The Holocaust Memorial Center Zekelman Family Campus is a 55,000 square foot museum and Library Archive in Farmington Hills that teaches about the senseless murder of millions and why each of us must respect and stand up for the rights of others if we are to prevent future genocide and hate crimes. The lessons of history are used to create a call to action, teaching visitors through the examples of those who risked their lives to save others, and asking our guests to react to contemporary challenges such as racism, bullying and prejudice. Exhibits include artifacts such as an authentic WWII-era boxcar, text panels, photos, video testimonies, films, paintings, sculpture, and a sapling from the tree located outside Anne Frank’s hiding place window that is described in her diary. A daily guided tour at 1 pm is often followed by a live presentation by a Holocaust survivor. Located on the second floor above the museum, the Library Archive is an important resource for academics, the media and families researching their heritage.

 

Hours: Sunday-Thursday 9:30 am to 5 pm (last admission at 3:30 pm) and Friday 9:30 am to 3 pm (last admission 1:30 pm). Wheelchair accessible. Free parking. For additional information, visit www.holocaustcenter.org or call 248.553.2400.
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